Village Board Report – February 2016

Welcome to the Village Board Report which is placed on our website monthly to keep you informed of actions taken by the Village Board on ordinances and other significant matters.

<u>Committee Appointment</u> – At the February 2, 2016 meeting, Trustee Greg Klemstein was appointed as Chairman of the Ordinance Committee and Trustee Kyle Frost was appointed as Chairman of Development and Governmental Affairs Committee. President Hettermann informed the Board that letters have been sent to all committee members to determine if they would like to continue to serve on a committee in the coming fiscal year.

<u>Sales Tax Report</u> – At the February 2, 2016 meeting, a review of the quarterly sales tax report was performed which provided a comparison of change in sales tax by community for the 3rd quarter of 2015 versus the 3rd quarter of 2014. The report reflects that during that time, the Village had the 2nd largest increase in sales tax in the county with an 11.75% increase.

<u>MFT Resolution</u> – At the February 16, 2015 meeting the Board approved a resolution in the amount of \$210,000 for the 2016 Road Program.

<u>Public Works Equipment</u> - At the February 16, 2016 meeting President Hettermann informed the board that the new 5 yard truck has arrived and has been utilized for plowing.

Ordinances – The Board approved the following ordinance at the February 2, 2016 meeting:

 Ordinance 15-16-28 Granting a Variance to Section 12.4—3.4 of the Johnsburg Zoning Ordinance for the property Commonly Known as the Radicom property, 2604 Chapel Hill Road, Johnsburg, Illinois.

For more information about this report and the above referenced matters, please contact Village Administrator, Claudett Peters, at 815-385-6023 or cpeters@johnsburg.org.